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Upcoming Events: 

 

September 
 

Welcome Back Tot 
Shabbat 

Saturday, September 7 

9:00 am 
 

Nancy Burnett India 
Presentation 

Saturday, September 7 

Following the Shabbat 
Service 

10:00 am 
 

Welcome Back Teen 
Shabbat  

Friday, September 13 

Caroline Scharf will do a 
presentation on her BBYO 
trip to Israel following the 
service. 

6:00 pm 
 

Sisterhood Card Party 

Tuesday, September 17 

11:00 am 
 

Shabbat Service 
Honoring New and 50 
Year Members 

Friday, September 20 

6:00 pm  

Dinner to follow 
 

Joint Community 
Sôlichot Service at CRS 

Saturday, September 21 

8:15 PM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year the Hebrew month of Elul coincides exactly with the month 

of September. The ýrst day of this month-long period of preparation 

for the High Holidays is September ʰ, an unusual calendrical 

coincidence. Traditionally, Elul has been a time of spiritual 

preparation for the High Holidays. So what might be some things 

that we could do for the next thirty days to ready ourselves for the 

diʢcult task of repentance which will begin on Rosh Hashanah and 

culminate on Yom Kippur?   

 

One day, Rebbe Nachman of Bratslav was gazing out his windowð

the one facing the marketplace ðwhen he spotted a disciple of his 

rushing by. 

The Rebbe asked him, ñHave you looked up at the sky this morning?ò 

ñNo, Rebbe, I havenôt had the time.ò 

The Rebbe responded, ñBelieve me, in ýfty years time everything you 

see here today will be gone. There will be another marketplace, with 

other horses, other wagons, diʡerent people. I wonôt be here then 

and neither will you. So whatôs so important that you donôt have time 

to look at the sky?ò 

 

I have always been inspired by the teachings of Nachman of Bratslav, 

the ʰʷth century kabbalistic mystic and great grandson of the Baal 

Shem Tov,  the founder of Hasidism. Reb Nachman strove to teach 

honesty, simplicity and faith, suggesting that only when we cultivate 

greater awareness and recognize the transient nature of this world 

are we able to appreciate the gifts from G-d that surround us 

everywhere. 

 

What would it mean for each of us if we required ourselves to look up 

Continued on page 2 



 

 
Upcoming Events 

Cont. 

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Dinner and Service 

Sunday, September 29 

Dinner at 6:00 pm 

Service at 8:00 pm 

 

Kol Nidre Dinner and 
Service 

Tuesday, October 8 

Dinner at 6:00 pm 

Service at 8:00 pm 

 

Community Erev 
Sukkot Celebration at 
Ohev Tzedek 

Sunday, October 13 
6:00 pm 
 

Simchat Torah & 
Consecration 
Sunday, October 20 
5:00 pm 
 
Marcia Levy 
presentation on ñJews 
on the Titanicò 
following the Shabbat 
Service 
Friday, October 25 
6:00 pm 
 

If you would like to receive 

a digital copy of the bulletin, 

please email 

office@congregationrodefsholom.org 

and we will add you to the 

mailing list.  
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daily at the proverbial sky? How would our perspective, our behavior, 

our actions change if we paid closer attention to the world that 

surrounds us and the world that exists within? In our nonstop ʱʰst-

century reality...communicating ʱʳ/ʶ, driving ʶʯ+ miles an hour, 

binge watching Netþix, ordering all our heartôs desires online, this is 

easier said than done. 

 

In Judaism we take sanctifying time very seriously. There are many 

laws for how to observe Shabbat and the festivals so that we can both 

recognize and protect their holiness. The Torah calls these moments 

ñmikreh kodeshò.  Kodesh generally translates as óholyô. 

But kodesh is more accurately translated as óseparateô, or ódiʡerentô... 

óspecialô. As times that are set aside ð to receive extra special 

attention. 

 

With the onset of Elul, we enter a very special season of the Jewish 

calendar year. It is a time of introspection, preparation and soul 

searching. Why not take a ʲʯ day challenge to create some sacred 

time, to take a few moments each day just to create some holy space, 

where we can recognize the spiritual within the ordinary, where we 

can untangle our time and open our eyes in a powerful way. It could 

be looking up at the sky and being grateful for the wonderful world 

we live in. It could be taking a few moments for ourselves to do some 

meditation. It could be taking the time to express how much we 

appreciate the presence of a loved one or a friend in our lives. It could 

be writing daily entries in a journal about our innermost feelings. It 

could be anything which would be meaningful to you to help you 

create ñmikreh kodeshò, holy and sacred moments. I wish you well on 

your personal spiritual journey over the next four weeks. Darlene and 

I look forward to seeing you at the end of this month (Erev Rosh 

Hashanah is Sunday evening, September ʱʸ) as we gather together to 

welcome a new year.  LôShanah Tovah, a good and healthy year to 

everyone. 

Rabbi Muller  
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Congregation Rodef Sholom 
 Security Update | September 2019  

Congregation Rodef Sholom (CRS) has implemented a Security Committee working on 
recognizing the security measures and risks within our Temple. CRS has been 
historically, and continues to be, in close communication with local law enforcement, the 
Secure Community Network, and the Youngstown Area Jewish Federationôs security 
team. 
 
It is prudent that CRS revisit and reassess our security plans, measures, and procedures 
on a regular basis. 
 
Below are some steps we have and will continue to take to ensure the safety of CRS: 
 

¶ Remain in constant contact with local law enforcement to discuss security and best 
practices 

 

¶ Refer to the U.S. Department of Homeland Securityôs guidance on how to respond 
to a security event 

 

¶ Oversee that our congregationôs rules and procedures relating to visitors and guests 
into our facility and outside events are at the highest standard and are upheld by staff 
and leadership 

 

¶ Ensure that our staff and leadership team know their role within the security 
framework and what to do in the event of an emergency 

 

¶ Monitor existing safety devices (video cameras, lights, etc.) for their continuing 
working order 

 
Additional security measures will be implemented for the 2019 High Holiday Day 
season. A special letter will be mailed to the homes of all members with the new 
standards and security protocols.  
 
Security is a long-term process that cannot be efficiently or effectively deployed only 
when there is a bulletin, advisory or alert. It is important to review  and improve security 
procedures on a regular basis. Please be aware that while there are many visible security 
measures in place, there are others that are not as visible. Congregation Rodef Sholom 
will continue to be proactive in our approach to security; everyoneôs participation and 
cooperation are essential to ensure CRSô safe and peaceful environment.  
 
Congregation Rodef Sholom would like to extend a special thank you to the Youngstown 
Police Department and Jewish Community Center of Youngstown for its ongoing 
support and security guidance. If you are interested in participating in a community-wide 
security session at the JCC on Sept. 25, please contact the Temple for more information.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
2019 Congregation Rodef Sholom Security Committee 
Tod Newman, Chair 
Doug Abbatiello 
Sally Blau 
Nancy Burnett 
Officer Jeffrey Kay, YPD 
Michael Rawl 
Herb Soss 
Rob Elston, Federation Security Coordinator 
Captain Kevin Mercer, YPD 
Detective Sergeant George Anderson, YPD  



 

 



 

Meet the Congregation Rodef Sholom Team! 

Sarah Wilschek- Executive Director 

swilschek@congregationrodefsholom.org  

(330) 719-8047 (mobile) 

 

 

Jenny Lloyd- Office Manager 

jlloyd@congregationrodefsholom.org 

Bob Golubich- Facilities Coordinator  

Please see the new contact information for each member of our team.  Additionally, 

special emails are listed below.  Contact the office by calling (330)744-5001 

 

Additional emails include: 
General inquiries: office@congregationrodefsholom.org 

President, Board of Trustees: President@congregationrodefsholom.org 

Vice-President, Board of Trustees:  VP@congregationrodefsholom.org 

Treasurer, Board of Trustees: Treasurer@congregationrodefsholom.org 

Secretary, Board of Trustees: Secretary@congregationrodefsholom.org  

Rabbi Frank MullerðRabbi 

rabbifmuller@congregationrodefsholom.org 

(330) 531-1461 (mobile) 

The following Congregation Mission Statement was adopted at the 139th Annual Meeting on May 17, 

2006:   

Rodef Sholom is a Reform Jewish congregation devoted to meeting the spiritual, educational and social 

needs of its members.  Together we are committed to G-d, Torah and Israel and carrying on our religious 

traditions.  We are dedicated to fulfilling our Jewish obligation of social action to help those in need and 

strive to be a caring and compassionate congregation. 

Please note: 

The deadline for the September Bulletin will be 

Thursday, September 19th 

mailto:swilschek@congregationrodefsholom.org
mailto:jlloyd@congregationrodefsholom.org
mailto:office@congregationrodefsholom.org
mailto:President@congregationrodefsholom.org
mailto:VP@congregationrodefsholom.org
mailto:Treasurer@congregationrodefsholom.org
mailto:Secretary@congregationrodefsholom.org


 

SEPTEMBER SERVICES 
Saturday, September 7, 2019 at 10:00 am 

Torah Portion: Shoftim, Deuteronomy 16:18ð21:9 

Abbreviated Shabbat Service in Tamarkin Chapel followed by a 
presentation by Nancy Burnett on her recent trip to India.  

Lunch will follow in Handler Hall. 

 

Friday, September 13, 2019 at 6:00 pm 

Torah Portion: Ki Tetze, Deuteronomy 21:10ð25.19 

Teen Shabbat Service in Tamarkin Chapel followed by a 
presentation by Caroline Scharf on her BBYO trip to Israel. 

 

Friday, September 20, 2019 at 6:00 pm 

Torah Portion: Ki Tavo, Deuteronomy 26:1ð29:8 

New & 50 year member Shabbat Service in the Sanctuary 

 

Saturday, September 21, 2019 at 10:00 pm 

Sôlichot Service in Tamarkin Chapel 
Starting at 8:15 pm there will be a showing of excerpts from the 
award winning movie ñ13th.ò At 9:00 pm the Rabbis will lead a 
discussion about the movie and then refreshments will be served at 

9:30 pm before the service, which begins at 10:00 pm. 

 

Friday, September 27, 2019 at 6:00 pm 
Torah Portion: Nitzavim, Deuteronomy 29:9ð30:20 

Shabbat Service in Tamarkin Chapel 

 

 



 

HIGH HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 

Erev Rosh Hashanah Dinner in Strouss Hall 6:00 pm 

Evening Service in the Sanctuary 8:00 pm 

Dessert Reception in Strouss Hall 9:30 pm 

Rosh Hashanah 

Sunday, September 29, 2019 

Monday, September 30, 2019 

Children's Service in Tamarkin Chapel 9:00 am 

Morning Service in the Sanctuary 10:00 am 

Tashlich Service at Crandall Park 12:30 pm 

Memorial Services 

Sunday, October 6, 2019 

Congregation Rodef Sholom Cemetery 1:30 pm 

Beth Israel Cemetery, Hermitage, PA 3:00 pm 

Yom Kippur 

Tuesday, October 8, 2019 

Kol Nidre Dinner in Strouss Hall 6:00 pm 

Kol Nidre Service in the Sanctuary 8:00 pm 

Wednesday, October 9, 2019 

Childrenôs Service in Tamarkin Chapel 9:00 am 

Morning Service in the Sanctuary 10:00 am 

Study Session in the Wilkoff Library 12:30 pm 

Afternoon, Yizkor & Neôilah Services 3:00 pm 

Havdalah and Conclusion 5:45 pm 

Break-The-Fast 6:00 pm 

Please Note:  We will have babysitting available at services for Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur.  If you require 

babysitting, please email or call the temple office at office@congregationrodefsholom.org or 330-744-5001 to make 

reservations. 



 

 

50 YEAR MEMBERS 

Are you a 50 year member of the Temple and want a specific seat at this yearôs High Holy Day 

Services? Please contact the Temple office by Friday, September 13th. 

HIGH HOLIDAY SPONSORSHIP 

If you are interested in sponsoring the Erev Rosh Hashanah dinner, Erev Rosh Hashanah 

reception, the Kol Nidre dinner or Break-The-Fast contact the Temple office. 

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 

Letters for the upcoming Book of Remembrance have been mailed out. If you or someone you 

know does not receive the information, please contact the Temple office.  

The book will be available for Yom Kippur on Wednesday, October 9, 2019. 

The deadline for inclusion in this years edition is Friday, September 13, 2019. 

ROSH HASHANAH RECEPTION 
Sunday, September 29, 2019 

Immediately following the Rosh Hashanah evening service, there will be a reception and festive Oneg Yom 

Tov in Strouss Hall.  All are welcome.  The chance to meet new friends, greet your old friends and Temple 

family and wish everyone a Shanah Tova over coffee and refreshments will surely give us all a greater sense 

of community and camaraderie. 

Please make it a point to come downstairs after the service to usher in the New Year with your Temple 

family. 

Reservations are required by Friday, September 20, 2019 by calling the Temple office at  

330-744-5001. 
 

BREAK-THE-FAST 
Wednesday, October 9, 2019 

Following the conclusion of Yom Kippur services, the entire congregation is cordially invited to a Break-The

-Fast in Strouss Hall.  We would like everyone to join us for bagels, cream cheese, gefilte fish, herring, tuna 

salad, crackers, challah, hard boiled eggs, fruit salad and other light foods.  

Reservations are required by Wednesday, October 1, 2019 by calling the Temple office at  

330-744-5001. 

Please note:  Break-The-Fast is free to members of our Temple.  However, there is a $10 cost per person 

to attend this event if you are a non-member of Rodef Sholom.  Any non-member payments must be 

received to the Temple office by the reservation deadline. 

High Holiday Information 



 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 2 

Office 
Closed 

Labor Day 

3 4 5 6 7 
Tot Shabbat 

9:00 AM 

 

Shabbat Service and 
Nancy Burnett 
Presentation 

10:00 AM 

8 9 10 11 

Board Meeting 

6:45 PM 

12 13 
Teen Shabbat w/
Caroline Scharfôs 
presentation on 
her BBYO trip to 
Israel 

6:00 PM 

14 

15 16 

 

17 
Sisterhood Card 
Party 

11:00 AM 

18 19 
Federation 
Inaugural Event 

7:15PM 

20 

New and 50 Year 
Member Shabbat 
Service 

6:00 PM 

21 
Joint 
Community 
Sôlichot Service 
at Rodef Sholom 

8:15PM 

22 23 24 

Fall Festival of 
Interfaith 
Women 

6:00 pm 

25 26 27 
Shabbat Service 

6:00 PM 

28 

29 

Erev Rosh 
Hashanah Dinner  
6:00 PM  
 
Erev Rosh 
Hashanah 
Service 
8:00 PM 

30 

Office Closed 
Rosh Hashanah 
Childrenôs 
Service 
9:00 am 

Rosh Hashanah 
Service 

10:00 AM 

     

       

September 2019 

 



 

 

Items in the Gift Shop include Mah Jongg bags and serving dishes along with canasta serving 
pieces. 

 

**The Jewish Museum of New York 16 month calendar September 2019-December 2020 are available in 
the Rodef Sholom Gift Shop, limited supply $12.00, reserve yours now!  

 

 

Following the tragedies in Pittsburgh and Poway, CA, we now have the ñStronger Than Hateò 
yarmulkes for $12.  Supply is limited. 

 

Inspired Generations contemporary giftware is available for weddings, hostess gifts, or 
just to update your home!  Inspired Generations giftware is also being sold at local fine 

giftware stores so why not support your Temple gift shop! 
 

Please contact Darlene Muller at 330.759.4576 for inquiries regarding  special item 
orders and new products. Thank you for your continued support! 

RODEF SHOLOM SISTERHOOD NEWS 
Prayer - Studyï Networkï Get Connected! The future is ours to create! 

RODEF SHOLOM GIFT SHOP NEWS 

 

A beautiful thought about belonging to 

Congregation Rodef Sholom Sisterhood, as we soon 

celebrate our Jewish New Year ñRosh Hashanahò, 

Sunday, September 29 through October 1, 2019.   
 

Every day we go through both the exciting and tragic 

events life has in store for us all.  One of the ñvaluesò of 

belonging to our Sisterhood is that  it makes the good 

times a little sweeter and the difficult times a little less 

bitter.   Together we make a difference;  that is limitless. 
 

Jewish New Year Greetings 5780 

Lôshanah Tovah Umetukah 

ñA Good and Sweet Yearò 
 

Kandy and I are sending New Year Wishes from our 

hearts to all of our Sisterhood Members, families, friends 

and Temple members.  May the Jewish New Year 2080 

be filled with peace, health, happiness and safety. 
 

óGômar Chatima Tovahò 

ñ May you be inscribed (or sealed) for good in the Book of 

Lifeò. 
 

Co-Presidents, Sally M. Blau and Kandy Rawl 



 


